

Immigration Enforcement Secretariat Sandford House 41 Homer Road Solihull B91 3QJ

Name: Ms Partridge

Email address: <u>request-574112-8b18411c@whatdotheyknow.co</u>

<u>m</u>

www.gov.uk/home-office

Monday 19th August 2019

Dear Ms Partridge

## Re: Freedom of Information - 54962

Thank you for your email of 9 August, in which you clarify your request of 11 July asking for the following information:

The total amount of compensation issued to individuals by any appropriate court because of wrongful removal or wrongful attempted removal by Immigration Enforcement.

Unfortunately, your email still does not provide us with sufficient details to identify or locate the information you require, and we are therefore unable to deal with your request. Under section 1(3) of the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) we need not comply with a request unless any further information, reasonably required to enable us to locate the information, is provided.

If you are able to refine your request further, we may be able to answer your question. To help us to deal with your request properly, we would be grateful if you could be a little more specific on the following points:

- a) Do you mean compensation paid as a result of an unlawful return?
- b) Which timeframes are you looking for this information between?

Once you provide this information, we will aim to send you a full response to your request within twenty working days.

If you are dissatisfied with this response you may request an independent internal review of our handling of your request by submitting a complaint within two months to <a href="mailto:foirequests@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk">foirequests@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk</a>, quoting reference 54962. If you ask for an internal review, it would be helpful if you could say why you are dissatisfied with the response.

As part of any internal review the Department's handling of your information request would be reassessed by staff who were not involved in providing you with this response. If you were to remain dissatisfied after an internal review, you would have a right of complaint to the Information Commissioner as established by section 50 of the FOIA.



## Yours sincerely

Immigration Enforcement Secretariat
ImmigrationEnforcementFOIPQ@HomeOffice.gov.uk